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APRIL, 2023

Dear Longhorn Families,
I want to take this opportunity to talk with you about something very uncomfortable, but necessary.  As you know, school shootings are happening all around the United States and it is extremely frightening.  Therefore, I want to explain the safety procedures we have in place at Agate.  Our very first line of defense is our signage at each door, letting people know that we are armed.  I can’t begin to tell you of all the visitors that come to our school and remark about the signs.  I consistently hear, “Every school should be armed and have these signs.”  The signs were the first thing I noticed when I came to Agate and I was very happy to see them.  Staff members that are armed must complete a rigorous training curriculum with a lot of practice.  They also must pass an in-depth physiological test.  Our second line of safety is in progress right now.  You’ve probably noticed the big set of double doors in the front.  The next step is to get a keypad on that door so staff can enter but nobody else can.  We will be cutting a window into Ms. Shelia’s office so that people can access her without accessing the whole building. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Our next line of safety is our lock down drills.  We have a lock down drill every fall and every spring so that students and staff know exactly what to do if we sense or experience danger.  Our next line of safety is a phone app called “LifeSpot.”  Every staff member has the app on his/her phone and has been trained to use it.  When someone presses the LifeSpot button, everyone on staff receives the message to lock down.  The app immediately calls the police, fire and ambulances in Elbert County, Lincoln County and here in Agate.  It also shows the police exactly where each group of students are in the building and the police will alert each group to either fortify or flee the area depending upon where the threat is taking place.  Another thing that we implemented last year is the “one point of entry and exit” where nobody uses any other door to enter or exit the building except the front door.  This means that staff members are not propping doors.  If you remember, the shooting in Texas a few months ago resulted from a teacher propping an outside door.  Your child’s safety is our number one priority and I want you to know that we are as safe as we possibly can be.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

IMPORTANT CALENDAR ITEMS FOR APRIL:
April 1:  H.S. Track at Kiowa
April 4:  J.H. Track at Elbert
April 6:  Kinder Garten Round Up
	       J.H. Track in Limon
April 8:  H.S. Track in Limon
April 10:  Decision Day and 3:30 Assembly
April 11:  J.H. Track at Elbert
April 12:  Preschool Round up all day
April 13:  D/F emails go home
		J.H. Track at Byers
April 14:  Teacher Work Day and H.S. Track at Byers
April 18:  CMAS testing
April 19:  CMAS testing
April 20:  CMAS testing
April 21:  PROM!
April 22:  H.S. Track at Deer Trail
		 Elementary Dance 2:30 – 5:00
April 25:  Science CMAS
April 27:  D/F emails go home
		 J. H. Track at Burlington
April 28:  H.S. Track “Rocky Ford Invitation”
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